INFORMATION & NEWS FROM ASHRAE

OTTAWA VALLEY CHAPTER

JOHNSON CONTROLS LTD. JOHNSON CONTARIO
OTTAWA, ONTARIO
P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

MEETING

Date:

January 15, 1985

Time:

5:00 - Technical Discussion

5:30 - Social

6:30 to 8:00 - Dinner 8:00 p.m. - Program

Place:

Cathay House Restaurant 228 Albert St. (upstairs)

PROGRAM

George Hollinworth, President of Arbor Control Engineering, will be our guest speaker for January. Mr. Hollinworth's background is in instrumentation and control which has involved him over the years in energy related applications ruch as the software design for the energy bus for which he was technical director.

The presentation will describe how a computer system can be used for commercial building energy accounting and energy use analysis. Software developed for such a purpose will be demonstrated on an IBM-PC computer and the concepts behind its development will be discussed.

TECHNICAL DISCUSSION

Soli Dubash will continue his discussion of problems encountered in buildings following the completion of retrofits. The session should be of special interest to those who had similar problems themselves, or to the ones that don't think that they did. Everyone else is most welcome, too.

THE BIG CHILL

The Education Committee has arranged a tour of the Cliff Street Heating and Cooling Plant for the February meeting. This plant provides the heating and cooling requirements for most government buildings in the center core of Ottawa. Details on the tour will appear in next month's newsletter.

PUTTING OUR BEST FOOT FORWARD

The Education Committee will be introducing ASHRAE to rea University and College students this month. We would ike to have your help to make a 30 minute presentation at one of the campuses. If you are interested, please contact P. Sauer at 224-9649.

CHAPTER PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear Chapter Member,

On behalf of the Board of Governors, let me wish you and your family a happy and prosperous New Year.

Looking back on the past year, our Chapter has made very good progress thanks to the efforts of all of the committee members and their chairmen. Committee activities were conducted by following the examples of excellence set in previous years. However, a large portion of each committee's work is still to be done:

- In January, the Education Committee plans to visit all college and university campuses in our area;
- The Ladies Night is scheduled for February 15;
- Our Annual Curling Bonspiel will be held in March;
- In April, the Energy Committee will represent the Chapter at the Ottawa Home Show; and
- In May, we will host the Chapter Regional Conference in Ottawa.

When any of the committee chairmen calls on you in the near future for help with a specific task, please do not turn him down. Incidentally, you do not have to wait, call them yourself. They will be pleased to hear from you. I am sure that if you decide to call, you will find the people on any of these committees very nice to work with.

Have a happy New Year!

Frank Vaculik

AL OAKES AWARD OF EXCELLENCE

The Al Oakes Award of Excellence was presented to Paul Baker at the November meeting.

The Award Committee unanimously selected Paul for outstanding service on a Chapter Committee in 1983-84.

The Award was presented by Dan Oakes on behalf of the Chapter.

J. Lunde

LADIES VALENTINE DANCE

Date:

Friday, February 15, 1985

Time:

7:00 p.m. - Wine, Cheese, Hors d'Oeuvres

8:15 p.m. - Dancing and Curling (Optional)

Place:

Rideau Curling Club 715 Cooper Street

Tickets:

Cost - \$12.50 per person

Available from:

Ted Horricks, 728-1991 George Carscallen, 727-5111 Dave Pullyblank, 225-9526

Plan now to bring your favorite lady to this Fun Nite. We are counting on your support. Get your rink lined up and mark your calendar "Annual Bonspiel, March 29, 1985".

ASHRAE RESEARCH

February and March will be the Chapter Research Campaign months, and our target is \$9,500.00, an increase of 5.5% over last year.

An investment in ASHRAE Research is an investment in our future. All one has to do is to look at the ASHRAE Handbooks to realize the benefit of ASHRAE Research. With our contributions the Chapter assists the Society in the continuation of its valuable research programs, which in turn benefit all of us including the general public.

As in the past we trust that all of you will support the campaign in order to reach our target. All of the funds collected will be used for ASHRAE-sponsored research programs in Canada.

J. Lunde.

ASHRAE ENERGY AWARDS

The Energy Management Committee is now all set to begin the first round of submissions for the ASHRAE Energy Awards. Committee members will contact those who are likely to have suitable projects for consideration. Each Chapter member may help by bringing such projects to the attention of the committee. Please contact Frank Berry at 998-8156 or Gabriel Laszlo at 998-3988.

NOTICES

Anyone wishing to submit a notice of interest to the ASHRAE Newsletter, please contact Byron Landry, 728-3571 or Paul Baker, 225-8040.

JANUARY MEMBERSHIP DRIVE

Our striving for excellence must include the bringing into Society new members. Young minds seek knowledge, and seniors are proud to lead.

Please keep a blank application form ready at all times to hand to those who may be seeking what ASHRAE has to offer. Forms are available at all meetings, or by calling Keith Murfin at 226-3300.

WANT TO UPGRADE YOUR MEMBERSHIP?

If you are presently an AFFILIATE or an ASSOCIATE member, then you may be eligible for advancement of your grade.

For further information just call Keith Murfin at 226-3300.

NEW MEMBERS ... WELCOME!

This year's new members are listed in the enclosed roster update.

BUILDING OWNERS AND MANAGERS ASSOCIATION

The next BOMA meeting will be held at 12 noon on February 5, 1985.

Place:

Embassy West Motor Hotel

1400 Carling Avenue

Topic:

Marketing

Cost:

\$11.00

David C. Pullyblank



THERMEC INSULATION SERVICES LTD.

88H Jamie Avenue Nepean, Ontario K2E 6T6 (613) 225-9526

Thermal & Mechanical Insulation Contracting - Sales - Consulting